[bookmark: _GoBack]In response to the Draft Report in relation to the discontinuation of the Universal Service Obligation, we most strongly disagree with that suggestion. We are the owners of a remote property 70km from Doomagee.

Our staff need a reliable communication system that can be supplied by the USO. 

Our offices are located in Singleton NSW and while we are rural we are by no means considered remote, but we have seen firsthand the difficulties of the changeover to NBN in our region. Numerous people are complaining about the unreliable service and inconsistencies in the supply. For people in our area, they still have the luxury of mobile coverage and 3G or 4G data available on mobile phones. Our property managers do not have those options.

We went through a frightening experience in November 2015, when our managers moved from one house to another and were without communication for that period. I do not wish to risk their safety again by agreeing to something that may not work or be unreliable at best.
